



STATE OF WASHINGTON

STATE BUILDING CODE COUNCIL

1500 Jefferson • P.O. Box 41449 • Olympia, Washington 98504-1449
(360) 407-9277 • e-mail sbcc@des.wa.gov • www.sbcc.wa.gov

Wildland-Urban Interface Code Technical Advisory Group Summary Minutes for June 13, 2022

TAG Members Present: Tony Doan, Chair; Curtis Banta, Guy Gifford, Bob Hamlin, Dave Kokot, Jeanette McKague, Grant Muller, Dave Nakagawara, Erika Pfeiffer, Peter Rieke, Joseph Romero

Staff: Stoyan Bumbalov, Managing Director; Annette Haworth

Visitors Present: Micah Chappell, Ashley Blazina-Cooper, Ken Brouillette, Nelson Conarro, Chris Edmark, Traci Harvey, Esther Hernandez, Chip Herr, Noelle Lovern, John Woestman

Agenda Items	TAG Actions/Discussion
1. Welcome and Introductions	The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Tony Doan, TAG Chair. Roll was called, and introductions were made. A quorum of the TAG was present.
2. Review and Approve Agenda	The agenda was approved as written.
3. Review and Approve Minutes	The minutes from the June 8 meeting were approved as written.
4. Review 2021 WUI Code Change Proposals 21-GP2-059	<p>Stoyan Bumbalov, Managing Director, summarized the process by providing a brief background of the steps taken to get to this point in the process and noted the expectations of the WUI Code TAG members at today's meeting is to provide recommendation to the BFP Committee.</p> <p>Several WUI Code TAG members indicated there was a lot of information provided and they haven't been able to review all applicable materials and asked for more time and possibly another TAG meeting before making a decision.</p> <p>Ashley Blazina-Cooper, Department of Natural Resources (DNR), provided an overview of the WUI Mapping Process and presented the information through a flow chart along with a PowerPoint presentation. Clarifying questions were asked and answered.</p> <p>Traci Harvey, proponent, introduced her proposal and explained how it tied to the DNR Mapping. There were clarifying questions asked and further explanation provided by the proponent. Further discussion was held regarding the proposal for Table 302.2.1 and (b).</p>

<p>21-GP2-060</p> <p>21-GP2-058</p> <p>Proposed changes to: Section 405</p> <p>Section 501.6</p> <p>Section 101.2</p> <p>Section 501.7</p>	<p>Micah Chappell, proponent, compared his worksheet in proposal 21-GP2-059 to the table in proposal 21-GP2-059 and indicated one or both of these proposals would provide further guidance for those using the DNR Mapping. He also suggested the possibility of integrating the two proposals. There were more questions asked with further explanation provided by the proponent.</p> <p>Dave Kokot introduced his proposed changes to Section 405. There were clarifying questions asked and answered by the proponent. Comments of concern were made regarding the proposal and questions about enforcing this requirement were asked. It was recommended this requirement be located in a different section.</p> <p>John Woestman introduced his proposed changes to Section 501.6. Chip Herr provided some additional information. Clarifying questions were asked and answered by John Woestman. Editorial changes were suggested and made with feedback to those changes provided by John Woestman.</p> <p>Chris Edmark introduced her proposed changes to Section 101.2. Micah Chappell responded to Chris Edmark's suggestions and editorial changes were made.</p> <p>Grant Muller introduced the proposed changes to Section 501.7 to include editorial changes and numbering. Micah Chappell indicated this section should be added to Section 504.9 and 505.9 along with Section 501.7. Clarifying questions were asked and discussion held about the location of the proposal.</p> <p>Several members of the TAG agreed that more time was needed to review and discuss the tables that were presented in proposals 21-GP2-059 and 060. There was discussion about holding another TAG meeting and therefore needing to hold an additional Council meeting.</p> <p>Stoyan Bumbalov noted the expectation was to have all TAG and Committee work completed and presented at the Council meeting this Friday, June 17. He went on to explain the next steps in the process for filing the proposals and holding Public Hearings.</p> <p>Motion: Bob Hamlin moved to approve proposal 21-GP2-058, as modified, but not including Dave Kokot's proposed change to Section 405 and not including proposals 21-GP2-059 and 060 (the Tables) Joseph Romero seconded, and the motion passed 4 to 3 with 1 abstention.</p>
<p>5. Other Business</p>	<p>No other business was discussed.</p>
<p>6. Adjourn</p>	<p>The meeting was adjourned at 12:05 p.m.</p>